
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Friday 22nd of November 2019     

Week 6 Term 4 

Kia orana, Kia ora,  Malo lelei, Talofa lava, Namaste, Fakalofa lahi atu ,Bula vinaka, Ni hao, greetings to all 

whānau and friends of Flat Bush School, 

 

FREE STATIONERY FOR ALL F.B.S. Learners in 2020!!! 

 

I am delighted to share with all FBS whānau that in 2020 all learners at our school will be receiving their stationery for 

free. Our Board of Trustees have made the very generous decision to provide all of our amazing children with their 

school stationery. That will mean all of our learners will start with their stationery on the first day of Term 1, 2020. 

It also means one less cost  for all of our FBS families to worry about out after Xmas and before school starts again.  

Our Board are fully aware of how expensive the start of a new school year can be, and they want to do everything 

they can to support all our community. I am sure our Board would appreciate any feedback on this new initiative. 

We are continuing to work full steam ahead and our Sharing Day is approaching quickly. 

I look forward to seeing all of our families joining us for the sharing of learning and lunch on the 6th of December.  

Mr Avatea 

Proud to be your Principal 

Looking for FUN and FREE ways to keep your Children/ tamariki learning and 

building their reading skills over Summer? Sign up for Kia Māia te Whai- Dare 

to Explore, Auckland Libraries’ Summer Reading Programme for children aged 

5-12 years. 

Don’t miss out! You can register online from 18 November at 

www.daretoexplore.nz​ or visit your local library – Tupu Youth Library, 102R 

Dawson Road, Clover Park – or one of our other 53 participating libraries. This is a 

great activity to do with friends, so encourage your child’s buddies to come along 

and join the adventure. Fill your children’s summer holidays with exciting 

challenges and take part in the free activities offered at your local library. Visit the 

library website: ​www.aucklandlibraries.govt.nz . 

Learner Profiles  

Aiga Timoteo 

 
 
Favourite movie - Teen Titans  
Favourite food - Sushi 
Favourite drink - Coke  
Favourite Brand - Nike  
Favourite Teacher - Mrs Fonohema   

Persyah Foliano  

 
 

Favourite movie - Aquaman  
Favourite  food  - Curry 
Favourite drink  - Sprite  
Favourite brand -  Adidas  
Favourite teacher - Mrs Tuteru  
 

Tajshan Foliano 
With big sister Teuila 

 
 

Favourite movie -  Shazam  
Favourite food -  Apple  
Favourite drink - Mountain dew   
Favourite brand -  Nike   
Favourite teacher - Mrs Mayerhofler  

 
 

 

Photo Frames by theRising Stars (Room 7) 

     

 

   

 

                 STUDENT INQUIRY SHARING DAY 
 

For our Student Inquiry this term, our Theme is "MŌHIOTANGA 

(Knowledge)" we have been seeking knowledge asking ourselves: "What 

is it to seek knowledge?" With a focus on Technology, we are developing 

our understanding of technological practice - the process of developing a 

technical outcome. We are getting pretty good at knowing technological 

practice and so we would love to share our learning with you!  

Followed by our sharing of learning, we would absolutely love to share 

lunch with you as a community.  

 

When: ​Friday 6th December 

 

Where:  

○ Middle Classes - 11.00am - 11:30am 

○ Junior Classes - 11:30am - 12:00pm (​note the change of time) 

○ Senior Classes - 12:00pm - 12:30pm 

 

Shared Lunch: ​12:30 - 1:30pm. ​Please bring a dish or food of your choice 

to share with the community! 

 

We’ll be setting up long tables in front of Rooms 11 - 15 for the whole 

school. 

Food can be brought to school with your child, or you can drop it off at our Library, where there will be 

someone there to receive you. 

 

http://www.daretoexplore.nz/
http://www.aucklandlibraries.govt.nz/EN/Pages/home.aspx


 

 


